
DIARY DATES 

JULY  

25
th
-27

th
 Graffiti Camp 

25
th
 Combined School Council & 

Finance Meeting. 

26
th
 Communication Meeting. 

27
th
 Working Bee 

30
th
 Parents Survey opens till 12

th
 

August. 

AUGUST 

2
nd

 “100” Days Foundation 

3
rd
 Whole School Assembly 

6
th
 Curriculum Day (Pupil Free) 

7
th
 Hockey 7s Swan Hill 

8th Finance Meeting 

9
th
 Bendigo Writers Yr 7/8 Girls 

14
th
-16

th
 Kool Schools 

15
th
 School Council Meeting 

20
th
-24

th
 Book Week 

20
th
 Yr 8 Orientation Trade 

Training Centre.  

20
th
 VTAC Information Night 

22
nd

 House Athletics. 

24
th
 Book Parade – Period 1 

24
th
 Mixed Netball Competition Yr 

7-12 – from Period 5 

SEPTEMBER 

3
rd
-7

th
 Bogong Ski Camp 

12
th
 Parent Teacher Interviews 

13
th
 F-6 Calder Athletics 

Boort District P -12 School 

30th,, 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principalôs Report 

Parent Opinion Surveys 

Once again, it is that time of year where all families will be asked 

to complete the Department’s survey. The surveys will be 

completed online this year, again. Surveys will open on Monday, 

30th July to Sunday, 12th August. All families will be given the 

code and login information for the site via email later this week. 

Thanks, in advance, for your cooperation. 

Invitation to discuss Communication 

Our final meeting will be held tomorrow (Thursday, 26
th
 July) at 

2.30pm in the Library. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

P-12 Interviews are coming up in September and I remind parents 

that this day will see no classes being taught. However, students are 

expected to attend interviews with their parents/carers. More 

information will be available soon to remind parents of how to 

book interview times. The interviews will take place on 

Wednesday, 12
th
 September. 

TIS 

The tertiary information session for Year 12 students happened last 

Monday in Charlton. Our Year 12’s looked at options available to 

them post-secondary school and got information to help them make 

decisions regarding TAFE and university courses. Other than Open 

Days, this event is the one occasion at which these institutions 

gather together and make the collection of information easier for 

everyone.  

Graffiti Camp 

Mr Sims departed today with several students for the Graffiti 

Camp. No doubt they will come back very enthused and wanting to 

brighten our lives and walls with colour. We look forward to seeing 

what they design. 

August Census 

At the beginning of August every year I am asked to predict our student numbers for the following 

year. Students will be asked during Home Group sessions if they will be attending BDS in 2019. If 

any families know they will not have current students attending in 2019, could you please call the 

Office and let me know? 

Wednesday, 25
th
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9-27 Malone St 

BOORT, 3537 

Ph: 03 5455 2201 

Mobile 0477 741 594 

Email: boort.district.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website: www.boortds.vic.gov.au 

VISION STATEMENT  

Our  vision is to empower our students and staff to work together to become active 

and valued community members. We provide a safe and supportive learning 

environment which fosters independent, resilient lifelong learners. 
 

BDS Motto:  Ψ!ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΩ 
 

BDS Beliefs and Values: Displaying a sense of Fairness 
 

 

 

 

We ask that students are not on the school grounds before 8.40am each day as supervision is not provided  

before this time. 

 

mailto:boort.district.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au


Lee-Anne Sherwell Principal 
 

Principalôs Availability over the Next Week 

Thursday Friday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

At School 

 

At School At School At School – 

meeting from 9am 

Principals’ Meeting - 

Echuca 

Parentsô Club 

Parents’ Club have been asked to provide morning tea and lunch for staff for the Professional Development 

Day on the 6
th
 August. We are looking for helpers and donations.  If you are able to help in any way please 

contact Varlea McClelland on 0409 189 591. 

 

Scholastic Book Club 

Orders for Issue 5 of Scholastic Book Club need to be completed by Friday, 3
rd
 August.  Please note that all 

orders need to be completed and paid for online. Payment cannot be accepted at Boort District School. 

 

Materials wanted: 

This term Foundation to Year 6 will be studying the topic ‘Indigenous Australia’.  The Foundation and Year 

1/2 class are seeking donations of cardboard cylinders from your plastic wrap, aluminium foil, paper towel 

etc…  

Please note that toilet paper rolls are not appropriate and cannot be accepted for use.   

Donations can be dropped off in Silver building in Miss McOrist’s and Miss Pike’s classrooms.   

Thank you 

 
Wanted for the Home Economics Room 

Any donations of 4-5 litre ice-cream containers would be appreciated in the home eco room.  Please send in 

to the main office or get students to place them in R6.  Thanks Merryn and Brooke. 

 

ICAS English Competition 

The ICAS English Competition will occur next week for those students who have entered.   If students are 

wishing to practise, they can visit https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/practice-online/subjects/english and 

complete activities.   

Sharon Pickering and Susan Gould 

English Coordinators 

 

2019 School Magazine ï Family Accounts 

2019 School Magazine is currently being formulated.  Could those families that have ordered a school 

magazine but have not paid for it, please do so, to confirm the orders to be made for the production of the 

magazine. 

Also, outstanding family accounts have been sent out today.  Payment of the school essential items would be 

appreciated.  Instalments can be made on the accounts.     

 

100 days of school 

LastThursday was our 90
th
 day of school in the Foundation class.  Students were eager to write their 

invitations to their 100
th
 day party.  We are enjoying many special treats over the next week to celebrate our 

special milestone.   

 

Working Bee Roster Term 3 

Friday, 27
th
 July 3.45pm 

The following families are rostered on at this working bee  

Mrs K Adams     Mrs R Mayberry 

Mr D and Mrs A Meadows   Mrs V Jacob 

Mr C and Mrs S O’Flaherty   Mr D and Mrs F Williams 

Mrs J Shelly     Mr D and Mrs M Stewart 

Mr T and Mrs K Perryman   Mr C and Mrs K Rothacker 

Mr J Treacy     Mr C and Mrs M Scott 

Mr J and Mrs S Streader    Mrs J Junor 

Mr V Toose and Mrs T Maher Toose  Mrs L Malcolm 

Mr K and Mrs K Velleley   Mr G and Mrs G Zanker 

Mr G and Mrs S Stringer   Mr S and Mrs J Verley 

https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/practice-online/subjects/english


Mr J and Mrs N Vernon    Mrs K Maw 

Ms K Rae     Mr B and Mrs V Moresi 

There will be drinks and afternoon tea supplied.  Any utes / trailers or whippersnippers would be useful.  

Please report to the office first to sign in and then proceed to “The Patch” area.  Tasks include levelling off 

pathways with dirt, preparing the sandpit for athletics sports, cleaning doorways and weeding work. 

We thank all parents, carers and students who can assist us on this afternoon. 

Tom Bleicher  

 
Fruit Tree Drive  
Thanks once again to all who supported our fruit tree fundraiser.  To our surprise, this year’s drive has been 

the most popular and successful yet with about $1000 raised for Parents’ Club and our new watering 

system.  All the trees were of high quality and we hope they provide an abundance of fruit and shade for the 

coming years.  

 

Runners, netball dresses and Footy Boots Drive 
I am aiming to collect as many pairs of second hand runners, footy boots and old netball dresses for the Effie 

Kassis Charitable Foundation.  

The Foundations aim is to send donations over to the netball and football clubs at Nacula Village in the 

Yasawa Islands, Lautoka in Fiji and to the Wai District School which is situated an hour out of Nadi. The 

name of the two open teams at Nacula Village: are the Nacula Netters. (They train 5 days a week in the 

school compound) and the Glorious netball club, based in Lautoka. (They have two teams and also train 5 

days a week).  

Wai District School has approximately 120 students from Prep to Year 8. About 30 of the 120 students can 

stay in a hostel so they are more likely to attend school for the full week. The students who attend Wai 

District come from surrounding farms and villages, some walking up to one hour to get to school. 

Donation boxes will be in the office area of Boort District School and also at the Boort Netball courts. 

Thank you very much, 

Any queries, contact Sarah Featherby 0438 702 016 
 
SPARK Engineering ï Mitch Baker  

During the first week of the July holidays I had the privilege of attending the SPARK Engineering camp for 

2018 in Melbourne. The camp ran from the Monday afternoon until Saturday afternoon and was based at 

Ormond College and Melbourne University in the city. 
There were about 50 students and 20 mentors or ‘staffies’ in attendance. Some students had come from 

Tasmania, Queensland and even Perth. We visited a number of universities in and around the city including 

Melbourne University, RMIT University, Swinburne University, La Trobe University in Bundoora, Victoria 

University and Monash University out at Clayton. 
We took part in a number of activities at each university, which filled in most of the day. My favourite 

activities included using the flight simulator at Swinburne, building an FM radio transmitter at RMIT and 

using Arduino (programming language) to control lights and buzzers sewn onto fabric with conductive 

thread; which was at Victoria University in Footscray.  
The program involved hearing lectures from a wide range of engineers who had finished their degree and 

were out in the field. We also heard lots of projects that these engineers had been working on, including an 

engineer from Honeywell who had a lot to do with the development of the Peter MacCallum cancer centre in 

Melbourne City.  
The staff  were all current engineering students who ranged from their first year, through to a few that got 

their final results during the camp. My group staff member, Phil, was pretty happy to be able to graduate as a 

mechanical engineer when he went back to Queensland. The staff members were very happy to share their 

knowledge with us and give us plenty of tips and advice about university for the coming years. 
Overall I had a great time and got a lot out of SPARK Engineering Camp. If anyone in Years 10 to 12 gets 

the opportunity to attend SPARK in Melbourne, I would definitely recommend applying. Especially if you 

are interested in any field of engineering. It was great to be able to talk to and bounce ideas off people who 

were interested in the same pathway as me. And if you’re not sure about engineering, attend anyway as there 

were lots of other people on the camp just seeing if they liked engineering and getting a taste for it. For me, I 

was able to narrow down what course I wanted to do from about 3 courses to just one Double Degree. 

SPARK Engineering Camp is definitely worth attending for anyone who may have even the slightest interest 

in engineering. 



 

 
 

 Foundation class for notifying staff of the wind-damaged equipment 

outside. 

 

 
Foundation Sunny Soumelidis For achieving excellent results on Mathletics this week. 

Year 1/2 Cora Eldershaw For her amazing recount writing of the Koala Dreamtime story. 

Year 3/4 Cooper Gooding For great writing. 

 Bonnie Edwards For her wonderful effort in numeracy. 

 

 Chaplain Chats 

Boort school values are: 
thinking creatively and independently,    

acting with integrity and honesty,  

showing tolerance and respect to others,    

fairness,  

acting in a safe and respectable manner,    

resilience 

pursuing excellence in all areas  

Recently I watched My Fair Lady. In an early scene Eliza, a poverty-stricken flower seller on the streets 

offered to pay a shilling to an upper-class professor for lessons to help her speak English better. He 

considered her offer and said “if we were to consider a shilling as a percentage of this girl’s income it would 

work out to be 60 or 70 pounds for a millionaire.” In light of this I hope you like today’s story.  

 On the way back from work every evening, more often than not there would be a homeless man standing at 

the exit of the freeway. He looked to be in his late 40's. An average looking guy. His eyes were what struck 

me the most about him, they were brown and they had a sparkle. Like an inside light that was beaming out of 

his eyes.  His eyes, I thought, represented the man in general. People say they can tell a lot from a person’s 

eyes. It was certainly true in his case.  He always waved at every car, he was always happy and smiling and 

sometimes almost dancing.  Every day after work I would remember to gather any spare change, and put it 

aside to give to him if  I saw him. A feeling of joy would come over me every time I saw him, as I came off 

the ramp.  He had that effect.   

I’d quickly roll down my window and give him the coins. Occasionally the red light would be on for a 

minute and we would ask each other about our day. His answer would always be the same, “I’m blessed!” I 

knew what his answer was going to be every time, yet I would still ask. It amazed me that even in his 

situation of being homeless he was so positive, and his answer would remind me of how blessed I was. A 

single mother of four amazing kids, with a place to call home and with a job to provide for my kids. 

 Then one day I was called into my boss’s office and was told that I was being laid off due to the 

economy. A feeling of worry engulfed me, and for the rest of that day all I could think of was “how am I 

going to provide for my kids, how am I going to pay rent, what am I going to do?” Needless to say that on 

my way home that day I was very sad and upset. I didn’t remember to look for my spare change and keep it 

ready like I usually did.  I wasn’t feeling the joy as I got off the ramp where the homeless man would be. Yet 

there he was as always, as I turned the ramp.  He set his eyes on me, while still smiling and waving at others. 

I’d hoped to catch the green light, but I missed it. While I was waiting for the red light to turn, he strolled 

over to my car.  He had a big smile he looked me straight in the eyes and said “today I will  give you a 



dollar”.  He then reached into his pocket and pulled out a dollar coin.  I was blown away.  I burst into tears. I 

wanted to jump out of my car and hug him!  

 You see that day he gave me more than a dollar coin, he taught me a valuable lesson. No matter what 

material things are taken from you, no one can take away your choice to be joyful. My ride home was 

smooth sailing, I had lost my job, had no savings, but I knew I was blessed! Every time I’m faced with 

challenges, I think of the homeless man’s valuable lesson and remember that I am blessed.  

Author unknown. https://www.kindspring.org/story/view.php?sid=19544 

Have a great week. 

Maureen Hurren School Chaplain 

 

Angus Potter in America 

 
On the 27th of June we flew from Melbourne to Sydney and then from Sydney we flew to Vancouver. We 

landed in Vancouver; I looked outside at the scenery. It was very different to Australia, everything was so 

green. This was the start of an athletics tour. 

The things that I liked the most were competing at the competitions. The first competition was good. I 

competed in shot put, discus and long jump. In long jump I came 8th and jumped a pb of 4.5m. Shot put was 

good as well I came second and got a distance of 11.54m with a 4kg shot put. This was also a pb. Discus I 

came 4th with a distance of 29.36m. At the second competition there was way more people than the first 

one. The competition was a bit harder. In long jump I came 5th and jumped a pb of 4.99m. This was a 70cm 

improvement from before I went away. This is great because the coaches helped me a lot. They are the only 

reason that I jumped this far. Shot put I came 6th with a distance of 11.02m. In discus I came 8th with a 

distance of 25.36m. I got a lot out of it. The coaches helped me heaps by changing my techniques slightly to 

https://www.kindspring.org/story/view.php?sid=19544


make me better, this helped by getting me pbs. If you ever get an opportunity like this take it. It is a 

wonderful experience. 

Some other things that I enjoyed were going up the mountains; you could see a long way in every direction 

once you got to the top. It was a spectacular view. We also went white water rafting, which was cool. We 

went to Whistler Mountain and we stopped at Shannon Falls on the way there. We also went to the Santa 

Monica Pier.  

A few cool things that we did were go to Hollywood, Disneyland and Universal Studios. Universal was a 

great place. It was good to see where they film some of the movies and how they film them. Disneyland was 

great except for the waits in the lines to go on rides. Some of the waits were up around two hours. Some of 

the rides were worth waiting that long so it was alright. Overall it was good going to these places.  

The main places that we were at were Vancouver, Kelowna and Los Angeles. A few other places that we 

drove through were Hope and Hollywood. At Hollywood we stopped for a bit and had a look at all the stars 

that were on the ground.  

It was a great trip. 

Angus Potter 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday James Beattie participated in the 

School Sport Victoria State Cross Country at 

Bundoora. James qualified to compete at the event 

by achieving 8th in Loddon Mallee Region event. 

James ran the 5km in a very good time and came 

61st overall.  

Well done James 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Careers excursions 

A number of senior students have recently attended careers events that have assisted them in gathering 

information related to possible tertiary and career paths. 

A group of interested Year 10-12 students attended the Spot Jobs Career Expo on Friday, 20
th
 July at the 

Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre.  After an early start and a couple of hours on the train, 

students were able to speak to people from a wide range of tertiary and industry based areas, and also attend 

seminars of their choice. 

On Monday, 23
rd
 July the Year 12 group travelled to Charlton to attend the region’s Tertiary Information 

Service event.  This involved hearing from speakers about the transitioning to life after school, and there was 

also the opportunity to visit exhibits and collect resources from many tertiary providers.  The free BBQ was 

certainly a highlight for many.  

Leanna Moresi   Drew Crilly 

Careers Coordinator 
 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
FITNESS CLASSES TERM 3 

Tuesday’s  9:15am 

Thursday’s  9:15am 

Thursday’s  5:00pm 

Friday’s 6:15am 

Crèche now available for Thursday morning classes at no extra cost! 

Crèche also available for Tuesday morning and Thursday evening classes depending on numbers, bookings 

essential.  

Contact BRIC 5455 2716 for further details. 

 

FIREARMS SAFETY COURSE 

This short course is required to obtain a Victorian Firearms Licence. 

Date  Wednesday 8
th

 August 2018 
Times  Please arrive around 6.15pm 

   to allow paperwork to be completed 

Venue  BRIC 

Tutor  Firearms Officer, Victoria Police, Bendigo 

Cost  Free 

Requirements Participants must be 12 years or older 

 Please bring along photo ID for adults; 

 Birth Certificate will suffice for Juniors . 
If you have any questions or would like to book in for this course, call BRIC on 5455 2716 or Facebook us! 

 
 

Start 6.30 pm SHARP ς no latecomers will be allowed to participate.  To finish around 9:00 pm 



 
  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


